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Report by the ASCG on the 
58th meeting of its IFRS Technical Committee 

20 and 21 April 2017 in Berlin 
 
At the beginning of its 58th meeting, the IFRS Technical Committee deliberated the issues 
and tentative decisions of the IFRS Interpretations Committee in its March 2017 meeting. 
The IFRS Technical Committee intends to comment on the tentative decision on IAS 33 by 
pointing to additional follow-up questions that seem to arise as a result from the IFRS IC’s 
discussion. 

Subsequently, the IFRS Technical Committee discussed the proposals in the IASB 
discussion paper Disclosure Initiative – Principles of Disclosure. The discussion 
focused on the objective of the IASB project and the topics of the discussion paper. The 
IFRS Technical Committee will continue its discussion at the next meeting. 

In addition, the IFRS Technical Committee was informed about the latest developments in 
the IASB’s  Conceptual Framework project. The briefing focused on the IASB’s tentative 
decision regarding the update of references to the revised Conceptual Framework in existing 
Standards.  

The IFRS Technical Committee also discussed the IASB ED/2017/2 Improvements to IFRS 
8 and IAS 34. The Committee largely agreed with the proposed amendments but expressed 
concerns regarding the suggested identification of the CODM and the proposed note 
disclosure should the segmentation in the notes differ from that contained in the annual 
reporting package. 

Further, the IFRS Technical Committee had an intense debate on the expected IASB 
proposal for Amendments to IFRS 9 resulting in a rather negative view, which was less on 
the objective of the suggested amendments than the IASB’s operationalization of it. The 
Committee intends to submit its view via a comment letter to the IASB. 

Finally, the IFRS Technical Committee attended by the German GAAP Technical Committee 
discussed consequential changes to be made to the German Accounting Standard No. 20 
Group Management Report arising from the Implementation Act of the EU’s CSR 
Directive. The basis for this discussion were the proposals made by the ASCG’s 
Management Report Working Group. Both Committees agreed in general with these 
proposals, but asked the Working Group to re-deliberate and bring back selected issues. 
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